[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF A MEETING OF SOUTH WONSTON PAVILION COMMITTEE 10-05-2022 AT 2.00 pm at the Pavilion 
PRESENT
Cllrs Perrins (JP) (Chairman), Cllr Street, Cllr Peal and Clerk Mrs Jones (RJ)
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr Selby

PAVILION MANAGEMENT
Store cupboards to be cleared out during June and Scouts’ keys need to be collected from them before a refund is made for both sets.
 
Cllr Sam Jordan would like Clerk to arrange a meeting with Pete Laud and Guy Bewick. 

Clerk needs to book Cleansing Services Group to clean the tank of all rubbish.
 
The external toilet continues to be regularly cleared of blockages.  

The doors for the hall keep dropping due to their weight. The carpenter needs to be booked again to fix this, install the door stops and fix the external toilet door.  

Clerk to contact Mr Watts to do an annual spring paint of the outside of the building.  

Clerk to get the dishwasher fixed.

The Damage Report and Action Plan were not reviewed at this meeting. 

FINANCE
Invoices for all regular hires have been invoiced to 31st March 2022 in preparation for year-end account.  Regular hires need to be made aware of the new costs from 1st July 2022.

To be noted

RECREATION GROUND MANAGEMENT
Community Bench - Russell Mack has found a Community Bench for the Parish Council to purchase which he will install, along with extra protection for the roof.

The servicing of the adult gym equipment has been agreed and is being booked for June as painting is included

Two benches are on order to install in the recreation ground.  One has been delivered and in storage in the garage.

Grass Cutting has now restarted for the year and Clerk has made arranges for repair works to begin once adult football finishes on 14th May.  Cllr Perrins is to contact the Football Foundation to look at costs of purchasing our own goal posts

To be noted   

CHILDREN’S PLAYGROUND
ROSPA is due to carry out an annual play inspection in May and although the WCC inspection was cancelled they still attended and invoiced us..

C&D Trees have been contacted to cut back the trees overhanging the new piece of play equipment.

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 7th June 2022
